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TO: Colorado Water Conservation Board Members 

FROM: Robert Viehl, Chief 
Stream and Lake Protection Section 

DATE:   May 17, 2022 

AGENDA ITEM: 15 c. 2022 Instream Flow Appropriation: Spring Creek (Water Division 4) 

Staff Recommendation: Informational item no Board action required. 

Background:   

At the January 2017 instream flow (ISF) workshop the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) 

submitted an ISF recommendation on Spring Creek for consideration by the CWCB. Spring Creek 

is located within Montrose County and is approximately 14 miles northwest from the town of 

Nucla. To assist in its water availability analysis CWCB staff installed a temporary streamgage 

on Spring Creek in fall 2016 and maintained it until fall of 2020. Having reviewed and analyzed 

the available data CWCB staff were prepared to commence the appropriation process on Spring 

Creek in January 2020. CWCB staff pulled the recommendation for consideration in 2020 with 

the intent to conduct additional outreach because concerns were raised about undecreed uses 

occurring on Spring Creek that needed to be recognized. 

Difficulties contacting landowners and the pandemic delayed outreach efforts. in May of 2021, 

staff from the CWCB, BLM, DWR and a consultant representing Southwestern Water 

Conservation District (SWCD) met with land and water right owners. At this meeting the 

consultant working for SWCD agreed to assist these individuals in documenting their current 

undecreed uses for recognition under statute 37-92-102 3 (b).  

Staff had email and telephone conversations with DeeAnna Burbridge in January 2022 to get an 

update on the status of documenting undecreed uses. On January 24, 2022, the CWCB formed 

its intent to appropriate ISF water rights on Spring Creek. No notices to contest were submitted 

in this matter before the deadline of March 31, 2022. On May 2, 2022 CWCB staff received 

documentation from the SWCD consultant of some current undecreed uses occurring on Spring 

Creek. On May 4, 2022, CWCB staff received a letter dated April 25, 2022 from current water 

users on Spring Creek, some of whom attended the May 2021 meeting, demanding that all 

efforts cease and that no further efforts be taken on the ISF appropriation on Spring Creek.  
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4 Spring Creek San Miguel Montrose 7.47 headwaters Crabtree Ditch headgate 1.1 (03/15 - 05/31) 
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CWCB staff needs additional time to coordinate with the recommending entity and determine 

how to proceed. Therefore staff is delaying any recommendation for further action on 

the Spring Creek ISF appropriation, and no Board action is being requested at this time. 

Attachment: April 25, 2022 Letter from DeeAnna Burbridge, et al. regarding the Spring Creek 

ISF 
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